
             St. Paul’s Epistle                   

JANUARY 2019 

 

Hear ye! Hear ye! 

 

The Annual Meeting of the Parish 

 

will be held 

 

Sunday, January 20, 2019 

following the 10 o'clock service. 

 

Purpose of the Meeting  

 

is to receive: 

 

Reports of the Year 2018 

and the Fiscal Year 2019 Budget 

 

 



and to elect: 

 

2 Vestry members for 3-year terms 

3 Delegates to Diocesan Convention 

(who will also attend the Convention to elect a Bishop) 

3 Alternate Delegates 

 

Please plan to attend! There is a “snow date” of January 27. 

 

Betty Bristol 

For over a year  Betty has been living in an apartment at her grandson's house. She 

recently moved and would enjoy hearing from her friends at St. Paul's. She 

appreciates phone calls (802-393-6165) or mail at her new address: 

 

St. Albans Health and Rehab 

596 Sheldon Road 

St. Albans, VT  05478 

 

Sue Berkenbush 

At Thanksgiving Sue moved from her apartment in Vergennes to Granville where 

her son and daughter-in-law live. Some years ago, when Sue came from 

Massachusetts to Vermont, she quickly became involved in both church and 

community life. Sue was a great asset to the parish and in recognition of this, at its 

December meeting the Vestry adopted this Resolution: 

 



Whereas Sue Berkenbush has served as a member of the Education Committee and 

arranged a Gospel of John course, on Sunday mornings served as a greeter and 

counter, was a member of the Liturgical Committee and a lector at Morning 

Prayer, was a Vestry person from 2013 to 2016, was a delegate to Diocesan 

Convention, helped produce the monthly newsletter, and was a weekly volunteer at 

the community food shelf; the Vestry of St. Paul's, Vergennes, hereby resolves to 

thank Sue Berkenbush for her service to the parish and to the community. We wish 

her well and she remains in our hearts and prayers.  

 

If you wish to write Sue, here's the new address: 

256 Post Office Hill Road 

Granville, VT  05747  

 

FOOD SHELF 

Thank you to everyone who contributed Shaw’s stamps to the food shelf.  I took a picture of all 

(minus one which I got later) of the storage containers I got from Shaw’s. 

 

  

16 of them.  Quite impressive, I think. Many thanks from 16 families at the food shelf. 

 



ANNUAL REPORTS 

Please remember that Annual Reports submissions are due by January 5th at the 

very latest. 

Rector 

Senior Warden 

Junior Warden 

Altar Guild 

Boys and Girls Club and Flower 

Guild 

Choir 

Epistle 

Finance 

Liturgy 

 

Memorial Day 

Outreach 

SiSP 

Stewardship 

Sunday School 

Treasurer 

…and if I have left anyone out please 

feel free to send to jerm@gmavt.net 

 

 

January Birthdays 

2nd  Leigh Phillips 

6th  Nate Merrill 

12th  Butch Huizenga 

14th  Del Guilmette 

16th  Steve Lowe 

17th  Charley Glassberg 

23rd  Alisdair Chauvin 

29th  Samuel Mangini 

 

mailto:jerm@gmavt.net


Rector: The Rev. Alan Kittelson 877-3322  Church Committee Chairs                           

Sr. Warden: Bo Price        877-2031    

Jr. Warden: Chris Hale    877-1059   Outreach: Mary Gordon 877-3291 or  

Clerk of the Vestry: Steve Lowe 877-3783     romargordon@yahoo.com  

Treasurer: John Stroup  870-7055   

       Education: John Stroup 870-7055 or 

YOUR VESTRY         stroupjt0@gmail.com 

 

Class of 2019             Liturgy: Alan Kittleson 877-3322 or  

            alankittleson@gmail.com    

 

Mary Cassidy        453-3004 

Bo Price          877-2031 

 

Class of 2020     

  

Sarah Cowan   877-2382 

Chris Hale   877-1059 

Jeff Mangini   453-2144 

 

Class of 2021 

Rebecca Chauvin   877-1370 

Nan Guilmette   453-8515 

Kim Hatgen   877-6947 

 

   

Stewardship: Bo Price at 877-2031 or 

boltonprice@comcast.net  and Bob Laidman at 877-

3566 or blaidman@gmail.com 
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